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1.	Waste Minimisation  


Since the last meeting, Council Officers and myself have been attending a Countryside Forum to develop an integrated waste management strategy for Cumbria.  Some progress has been made, which will be fed into Overview and Scrutiny and the February Executive meeting for comment.





Councillors may have noticed the media coverage when I launched a pilot plastic recycling facility at the Asda Bring Site at the beginning of December.  Since that time I can advise that the public use has been significant.  Indeed the 15cubic metre container has already had to be emptied three times in December.  Other Bring Sites are being assessed with a view to extending the location with plastic recycling facilities.





I can also advise the Council that the kerbside recycling services introduced at the start of April 2004 have had a marked impact on the level of recycling.  The latest figures show that recycling levels have now increased to 30%.  The original recycling targets set by the Government for Carlisle were 33% by 2005, those have been revised in the light of representations made to Government by various Local Authorities with regard to the difficulties with reaching high targets.  Our target is now 30% and you will see from the above that we have now exceeded 30%.  This year we hope to roll out the kerbside recycling to even more participants within Carlisle, which will give us the opportunity of increasing our percentage of recycling.








CTS Open Day


The CTS Business Unit held an Open Day on 14 December when over 110 staff and Members attended.  I hope that those who did attend now have a better appreciation of the range and scale of services provided by the Unit.  For those Members who could not attend on that day if they contact the Head of CTS I am sure he could arrange for an informative visit.








Christmas Traffic


On 22 November 2004 I along with Officers, attended a meeting arranged by Eric Martlew MP to discuss traffic congestion in the City particularly over the Christmas period.  I was able to provide details to the meeting of the measures the City Council was implementing to try and help manage the problem, which appear to have had some success, for example:


Additional car parking on the Tesco Viaduct Site


Strengthened signage for car parks on the fringe of the City Centre


Strengthened parking enforcement in Lowther Street


Concessionary Fare enhancements to encourage greater use of public transport.





A74, Cumberland Gap


The tragic accident on the A74 just before Christmas caused severe traffic congestion in the Carlisle area, and particularly in Longtown and those villages in the surrounding areas.  The need for action to complete the gap in the motorway network is long overdue.  I have asked Officers to pursue this with the Highways Agency and a meeting has been arranged for 28 January 2005.
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